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Tarzana Neighborhood Council

Budget and Finance Committee Meeting

Monday, April 21, 2014

Attending – Chairperson Harvey Goldberg, committee members, Max Flehinger, Ken Schwartz, Jon Reich, Allan Wertheim Varant Majarian and Bob Shmaeff.

Also attending; Eran Heissler, Sukh Singh.  LAPD West Valley Lead Officer Daryl Scoggins and Sergeant Frank Avila.  Michoen Rickman represneting Tarzana Recreation Center,
Plus 1 non stakeholder visitor, a student observer from CSUN, Lupe Santiago.

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Harvey Goldberg @ 6:02 PM at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center.

Chairperson Harvey Goldberg appointed Max Flehinger, Ken Schwartz, Jon Reich. Allan Wertheim, Varant Majarian and Bob Shmaeff as Budget and Finance Committee Members.

Chairperson Goldberg appointed Max Flehinger as Vice Chairperson.

The Secretary position is currently an open position.

Chairperson Goldberg moved to set a quorum of 3 committee members for all Budget meetings. The Motion was seconded by Allan Wertheim. It was approved unanimously.
The Minutes of the March 19, 2014 Budget meeting were reviewed.  Harvey Goldberg made a Motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Jon Reich, motion was approved by all, but one abstention, Bob Shmaeff.
Chairperson Goldberg held a review of Financial Statements as of March 31, 2014 and related financial data that he prepared A discussion was held and a Motion was made by Jon Reich and seconded by Max Flehinger to approve all the financial statements, approved by all the committee, with one abstention, Bob Shmaeff.
A review and discussion of the March 2014 expeditures to be submitted to DONE was held.  A Motion to approve was made by Max Flehinger and seconded by Ken Schwartz.  The Motion was approved by all the committee, with one abstention, Bob Shmaeff.

A review and disscussion to reverse from the detailed allocated line items from the current TNC Budget.  A Motion to reverse from detailed allocated budgeted line items within Operations ($1,250), Outreach ($4,900) and Elections ($350) for a total of $6,500 (as further detailed on the schedule TNC FS Budget review as of March 31, 2014) to Unallocated for items not needed to be expended during current fiscal year. The motion was made by Jon Reich and seconded by Max Flehinger to reverse as above. The committee voted unanimously to approve.
A discussion was held on a request for a list of items by our LAPD West Valley, Tarzana Senior Lead Officer, Daryl Scoggins for the TNC Board to purchase needed supplies (as per itemized breakdown) not to exceed $3,000.00 allocated to Community Projects. The money to come from Unallocated b udget funds.  A Motion to approve was made by Jon Reich and seconded by Max Flehinger.  The motion was unanimously approved by the committee.
A discussion for a request by TNC President to increase the allocation for Outreach, Advertising, Name Plates and Business Cards by $250.00 for a total of $500.00 for the purchase of items for our newly elected board members and business card for old members with new titles.  These item to come from Unallocated budget funds.  A Motion to approve was made Max Flehinger and seconded by Jon Reich.  The motion was unanimously approved by the committee.

A discussion was held for a request from the Outreach Chair to increase the allocation for Outreach, Advertising, Signs by $200.00 for a total of $400.00 to purchase a vertical and other signs to be used at events.  This increase to come from Unallocated budget funds.  A Motion to approve was made by Harvey Goldberg and seconded by Varant Majarian.  The motion was unanimously approved by the committee.

A discussion was held for a request from our past President Kathy Delle Donne to be reimbursed, via warrant, monies she advance for expenses ($54.07 for Election, Refreshments, Candidates Forum and $45.00 for Meeting Expenses) that were previously approved totaling $99.07.  A Motion to approve was made by Jon Reich and seconded by Ken Schwartz.  The motion was unanimously approved by the committee.

A discussion was held on a request from former Board member Denyse Selesnick to approve reimbursement, via warrant, for monies advanced for Election Flyers for the Town Hall meetings ($398.94) and design of Election Day flyers ($130.28), a total of $529.22 that exceeded the budget for those expenses by $429.02.  A Motion was made to deny approval for reimbursement of $529.74 but to approve reimbursement of $100.20, the remaining budget,  for election flyer design for Election Day Flyers by Jon Reich and seconded by Max Flehinger.  The Motion was approved by all the committee, with one abstention, Varant Majarian.

A discussion was held on a request by our Treasurer to increase the Operations, P.O. Box Rental by $4.00 to $128.00 due to the increase in the USPS PO Box rental rate from Unallocated budget funds.  A Motion to approve was made by Max Flehinger and seconded by Ken Schwartz.  The motion was unanimously approved by the committee.

A discussion was held on a request by the Tarzana Recrational Center their representitive Michoen Rickman in attendance to purchase T-shirts for their camp program for approximately $3,000.00 that will include a TNC logo or identification on the back from Offside Sports Apparel (per their quote) to be classified as Community Projects and coming from Unallocated budget funds.  A Motion to approve, but not to exceed $3,000.00 was made by Jon Reich and seconded by Max Flehinger.  The motion was unanimously approved by the committee.
There were no Public or Committee Comments.

Budget Committee meeting were set for the 3rd Wednesday of each month.

Next Budget Committee will be held on Wednesday, May 21, 2014
A motion to adjourn was made at 7:07 PM.
Acting Secretary

Allan Wertheim

